
 
14/2/2023 

Hon. James Griffin MLA 
Minister for Environment and Heritage 

Dear Minister 

Re: Species List Advisory Committee (SLAC forum) issues 

Thank you for your letter. Sadly, you have been inaccurately advised and hence your response does 

not address the issues. 

You state in your correspondence of 31/1/2023 (MD22/5354 - attached)... 

“I encourage you to share your views constructively through this forum to support the 

development of a risk-based assessment and draft codes of practice.” 

This is precisely what I and the members of the SLAC forum have been attempting. 

At the SLAC forum meeting on 17/10/22 a “Draft Dealing in Protected Birds Code of Practice 2022” 

(Draft Code) was presented. The majority of the members of the SLAC forum were shocked that the 

Draft Code included provisions more stringent than the current licensing scheme. 

No member spoke in favour of these provisions. All who spoke, spoke against. 

Significantly, upon questioning, the NPWS department staff were unable to provide any evidence for 

including such provisions. When asked for the source of these provisions the officers were not 

forthcoming. When asked if the code could be modified based on evidence and advice from the SLAC 

forum we were told “No” and that the Draft Code was going to public consultation in its current 

form. 

Clearly there are forces at play behind the scenes to which the SLAC forum is not privy resulting in 

failure of NPWS staff to be open, accountable, and transparent. This is the issue. 

We again request a meeting, however given the election is weeks away this is unlikely. We shall 

progress the matter with the new government after the election and ask that this correspondence 

be retained for the information of the incoming minister. 

Regards, 

 

Sam Davis 
President - Canary and Cage Bird Federation of Australia Inc. 
E: president@ccbfa.org.au 
M: 0411 253 512 
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